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Statement by H.E. Sabine Böhlke-Möller, Permanent Representative during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of St Vincent and the Grenadines, 02 May 2016, 14h30 – 18h00

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of St Vincent and the Grenadines to this Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report. 
Namibia is pleased to take note of the adoption of the Domestic Violence Act in 2015 and the national action plan geared towards ending gender-based violence. 
We are further pleased to note that the last time the death sentence was carried out in Saint Vincent and the Grenadines was in February 1993 and that here has been no execution of persons convicted of capital offences since then. 
We wish the Government of St Vincent and the Grenadines success with the programmes to distribute building materials, repair existing houses and construct new houses at no cost to beneficiaries in the aftermath of natural disasters and the devastating floods of 2010, 2011 and 2013. 
Namibia would like to recommend:
1. That the Government of St Vincent and the Grenadines considers adopting legislation that fully incorporates the principle of equality of women and men, as well as a definition and prohibition of discrimination on the basis of sex and gender in the public and private spheres. 
2.  The Government of St Vincent and the Grenadines considers ratifying the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR with a view to abolish the death penalty. 
We wish St Vincent and the Grenadines all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President.  
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